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Dear ALL London Branch Members

As Chair, Vice Chair, Secretary and Treasurer of the London Region Branch of ALL, we are reporting on what the Committee has been doing this year, and inviting you to various other events which are taking place during the year.  

COMMUNICATION

Throughout the year, we publish all information on our London website: 

· http://www.all-london.org.uk/
and we use the existing electronic fora to give information: 

· ALLnet (subscribe to ALLnet via the ALL website www.all-languages.org.uk
· mflresources

http://groups.yahoo.com/group/mflresources
· http://groups.yahoo.com/group/primarymflresources/
· Linguanet, www.linguanet.org.uk 

· Primary Language forum  http://www.primarylanguages.org.uk/keep_in_touch/email_forum.aspx
· The TES  staffroom http://www.tes.co.uk/section/staffroom/
· Twitter:

· Facebook -  If you want to join, please visit this page: http://tinyurl.com/ykqvqvj
This year we also launched our Adobe Connect Room where we can meet online: http://lancelot.adobeconect.com/all-london. You can also meet at the ALL London plot in Second Life where Helen Myers’ avatar called Karelia Kondor is very happy to make you feel welcome and can take you to some fantastic places where you can practise your languages!  For example, every Tuesday 9pm – 10 pmwe meet for an hour to practise Italian with native speakers.  Here’s the slurl: http://maps.secondlife.com/secondlife/EduNation/226/48/23  and more info here:
http://www.all-london.org.uk/second_life.htm

If you are not part of a network, you may wish to consider joining one of these; we can certainly recommend them all as excellent ways to 'keep in touch’.


OUR COMMITTEE

We are a friendly and enthusiastic committee, and we meet and e-mail regularly throughout the year to review events and plan ahead. We are grateful to Stephane Derone of Linguascope for allowing us to meet at his new premises in the East End.   We are delighted that we have attracted some ‘young blood’ to the committee: and .. they already have some great ideas for extending our network and providing things which beginning teachers need.  Here is the list of your current committee: Helen Myers – Chair; Nick Mair - Vice Chair; Monna Brown – Treasurer; Danièle Reed– Secretary; Narinder Kaur & Kausar Ali – Community Languages; Danièle Reed  & Jen Sutton,– French; Anette Corbach & Tanja Bloss,- German; Ernestina Meloni – Italian; Patrick Doyle –Russian; Cristina Sanchez  & Leanne Simmonds - Spanish; Jennie Clarke - Primary; Stéphane Derône – Corporate Links Liaison; Liz Fotherigham, Prim Herridge, Carol Hughes, Cat Fox, Richard Margerison Nathan Jenkins, Liliana Hurtado,Peter Moore, Karl Pfeiffer and Nick Byrne.  If anyone would like to come along and see what we do, feel free to contact us! You get a free T shirt! (Thanks to Vocabexpress for sponsoring us!)
OUR EVENTS

In January 2011 we had a very successful ‘January Event’ held at the University of Westminster!  About 120 of us had a great morning together hosted again by the our Links partner, the University of Westminster. Many thanks to their team for making us feel so welcome and providing such great facilities!

Yet again, we had a superb set of speakers (Wendy Adeniji, Sara Sullivan and the BBC team) who really inspired their listeners, and we were very grateful to Links, Sanako and Vocab Express for providing lovely refreshments in the comfortable surroundings of 'The Boardroom'. 
This was followed by an AGM where we carried out the ‘formal’ business of the branch and came up with some ideas for future planning. 

Many thanks to so many people who made ALL London’s June Event 2011 such a good day: 

the French Institute (especially Vincent Gleizes) who provided an elegant, comfortable and spacious venue, and smiling, helpful support from the technical and catering team; the fantastic speakers who really really inspired us (Rachel Hawkes and Neil Jones) ;  the generous sponsors who paid for our refreshments (The French Institute, Sanako, and Vocab Express);  the cultural and training exhibitors who gave us ideas and freebies (Spanish Consejería, European Commission, Network for Languages London)  

 and, of-course thanks to the many people (-I counted over 80 at the first session!) who attended and created such a lively and friendly atmosphere.  It was so lovely to see such a wide range of people from all sectors of the language teaching world, and in particular we were delighted to welcome so many student teachers.  (St Mary’s College especially well represented this year!) 
 (By the way, if you are a corporate member, and you'd like to sponsor future events, please tell Stéphane Derône of Linguascope)

In October, Cat Fox organised our annual event for student teachers.  She did a great job!  Students from different organisations gathered for a twilight session at Institute of Education, where committee members and supporters gave short presentations on areas which they felt would be of most practical use to people ‘starting off’ on their career.  We really hope that these students will continue their association with ALL and become ‘fully fledged’ members in the future! 

In November we helped to organise a London Show and Tell / social in conjunction with the very popular London Language Show.  It was lovely to be able to socialise at the end of a full day in the comfortable surroundings of a typical London pub. 
We have put a great deal of planning into The January 2012 Event at the French Institute. This will be extremely popular with such well known speakers, (Joe Dale, Greg Horton and ,Sara Sullivan) and a very special session for PGCE students on how to prepare their CVs.  The AGM is a chance for you to get to know us a bit better and to contribute to the running of the branch and representation of languages at a national level.

Saturday 25th June 2011 saw the inauguration of ALL London’s Webinar room and a good time was had by all! A recording of the event is here.
THANK YOU TO .. 

John Connor,who did a fantastic presentation to how to use music in the classroom, illustrating his talk with a PowerPoint, recordings and performance. What a great speaker, and what a great musician! This man is going to go far! 

Heike Philp .. organiser extraordinaire who has shown Helen how to use Adobe Connect and offered to be on hand to assist. Her help was invaluable as she welcomed people into the room and gently guided us all through the technology. Her reward was to meet John, and she is clearly aiming to be his artistic agent ….! 

Nathan Jones, who created a neat ‘certificate of attendance’ ..but most of all .. thanks to 

The Webinar Pioneers .. those brave souls from all corners of the planet (.. well, up ad down the UK + Germany + New Zealand + Normandy at least!! …) who courageously clicked the link to bring them into the Webinar room, and then helped to make the atmosphere really buzz with encouraging, good-humoured comments and banter.
Throughout the year, Ashcombe School’s regular ICT training events to be well attended and are ‘badged’ jointly with the school, ALL and Links. See website for details: www.ashcombe.surrey.sch.uk
FINANCIAL REPORT

This will be available at the AGM and on request thereafter.

FORTHCOMING EVENTS 

Finally, can we urge you to take a look at the invitations to future events and distribute them to others who may be interested. 

The Ashcombe School is running ICT events on Wednesday 1st February 2012; Wednesday 27th June 2012.  Our June Event will take place on Saturday morning, 16th June 2012 at the LSE.  We are absolutely delighted that the very popular and entertaining speakers Rachel Hawkes, James Stubbs and Jeremy Harmer will be delivering the ‘plenaries’ and we are arranging for some special ‘language specific’ sessions to follow this.  It would be a lovely way for PGCE students to meet up as students for a last time before they become teachers! Also, book ahead for our Saturday Social as part of the London Language Show – Saturday 20th October 2012 when we hope to be ‘Down the Albion’ again from 6 pm onwards.

Thanks to all of you who have contributed to the success of the branch whether through organising, attending, hosting events or generally giving encouragement and moral support!

We do hope to see as many of you as possible this year, and hope in particular that you will be able to make the 'Language World' conference in Manchester, Friday and Saturday 26th and 27th March.  It is a great venue, and it will be good to support our President Bernadette Holmes.
ALL the best!

Helen Myers - Chair of ALL London Branch

Nick Mair - Vice Chair of ALL London Branch

Danièle Reed - Secretary of ALL London Branch

Monna Brown - Treasurer of ALL London Branch
J:\My Documents\hemwork\all restored\london branch\Jan 2012\Annual overview 2011.doc      HEM      19-Jan-12    
2

